
Document: Change in Notice of Public Hearing, Register Page Number: 29 IR 3040
Source: June 1, 2006,  Indiana Register, Volume 29, Number 9

Disclaimer: This document was created from the files used to produce the official CD-ROM Indiana Register.

TITLE 856 INDIANA BOARD OF PHARMACY

LSA Document #05-138

The Indiana Board of Pharmacy gives notice that the date of the public hearing for LSA Document #05-138, printed at 29 IR 658,
has been changed. The changed Notice of Public Hearing appears below:

Notice of Public Hearing

Under IC 4-22-2-24, notice is hereby given that on June 22, 2006 at 8:00 a.m., at the Indiana Professional Licensing Agency,
Indiana Government Center-South, 402 West Washington Street, Room W072, Gerald H. Quigley Conference Room, Indianapolis,
Indiana the Indiana Board of Pharmacy will hold a public hearing on proposed new rules to implement rules based on House
Enrolled Act 1098 (P.L.212-2005) to establish standards and procedures to ensure that a pharmacist has entered into a contract
that accepts the return of expired drugs with or is subject to a policy that accepts the return of expired drugs of a wholesaler,
manufacturer, or agent of a wholesaler or manufacturer.

The Indiana Board of Pharmacy has the authority to promulgate rules establishing the standards and procedures for the return
of expired drugs by an individual or entity to a wholesaler, manufacturer, or agent of a wholesaler or manufacturer. This proposed
rule establishes those standards and policies. This proposed rule will have no costs to regulated entities. In fact, this proposed rule
when implemented will make it easier for independent pharmacies to return expired drugs for credit or replacement. The Board has
not relied upon any data, studies, or analyses in determining the imposition of requirement or cost.

Copies of these rules are now on file at the Indiana Government Center-South, 402 West Washington Street, Room W072 and
Legislative Services Agency, One North Capitol, Suite 325, Indianapolis, Indiana and are open for public inspection.

Frances L. Kelly
Executive Director
Indiana Professional Licensing Agency


